
CHESS NOTES   13.03.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincolnshire’s team in the under 120 grade competit ion were 
in action when they played Warwickshire at the pict uresque 
neutral venue of Thurmaston village hall near Leice ster, a 
regular haunt for teams in the Midland Counties gro up 
stages where a county in the West Midlands in this case 
Warwickshire plays a county from the East. 
 
So far Lincolnshire have lost both of their opening  matches 
to Nottinghamshire and Staffordshire and with three  teams 
going forward to the national stages out of the fiv e 
counties in this all-play-all section this was the last 
chance for Lincolnshire. 
 
On board 5 William Orr who plays for the newly form ed 
Horncastle club was paired as black against Graham Gee and 
we pick up the game after white has just played 28.  b5 (see 
diagram) with the position materially equal but wit h white 
having the basis for a strong attack. 
 
Play continued 28. ...Ne7 29. b6 Na8 and William re treats 
his knights but the advance of white’s pawn is now blocked 
however he elected to sacrifice his bishop to open the 
route for the pawn 30. Bxa6 bxa6 31. Rxa6 Qb7 but t he 
pawn’s path is still blocked 32. Qb5 Nc8 33. Rba1 N axb6 and 
William was able to take the pawn and now being a p iece up 
he went on to win. 
 
Wins also for Paul Chaplin from Grimsby and Dan Den ton from 
Grantham together with draws for Chris Cumbers also  from 
Grantham, Philip Gutcher from Grimsby and the Linco ln pair 
of James Irwin and Paul Fischer was not quite enoug h as 
Warwickshire ran out winners 7-5. 
 
Lincolnshire’s final match in the group will be aga inst 
Worcestershire. 
 
Horncastle Chess Club play at the Bull Hotel on Thu rsdays 
at 7.30pm. contact John Grasham on 07707 624975 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


